
                                                                                                                                                              Attendance 27                    

                                                                     ILDC Meeting 

 Jan 15, 2025 

President Dale Frymyer called the Meeting to order at 6:30 PM. The President asked everyone to thank Rachel 

Kubic for doing a great job for her two years of being President for ILDC. 

The President welcomed new members into the group he also announced Rachel Kubic would be sworn in as 

Vice President tonight and Mark Quesenberry would be sworn in as Director Dustin Wickersham is doing the 

swearing in of these officers tonight 

The President also announced that Lindsey Huffman will now be doing the website for ILDC she will be putting 

on the site past and future projects and looking for different vendors for payment services for donations and 

membership payments. He also announced Randy Wax will no longer be doing the newsletter and asks if 

anyone wants to do this job please let him know. He said that if no one wants this job he will ask his daughter to 

do this if no one objects. 

TREASRERS REPORT- Terri Frymyer reported that the Beginning Balance was$101,989.92 and the ending 

balance was$106,864.32. complete reports can be obtained by asking the Treasurer and there were some 

complete reports at the meetings    

SECRETARY REPORT- Maureena Strauser the previous month meeting notes were distributed by email to all 

active members extra copies were on hand at the meeting and always by request                                                       

                                                           Park and Lake Actives            

• Hiedie Whittman Park Manager. Reports that a new gravel path was made by the nature center and on up 

to the office to keep foot traffic off the main road for safety. They are also working on docks. She also 

announced Stella in the office is leaving  

i                                                             Committee Report                                                                

• Fox Island – Steve Strauser asks if the shelter house at Fax Island was going to be a project Dave Helgeson 

suggests that he and a group make an appointment with a State Representative and ask about helping to get 

funding or a shelter there because a catastrophic event happen to destroy it.  
 

• Gateway Sign-Dale Frymyer reports that he and Chris Lamb the designer of the sign has been going though 

the drawings and  they are making some alterations for cost purposes. This sign needs to be eye-catching to 

attract visitors and be ADA assessable. The approximate cost of the sign is estimated at $50,000.00 -

$60,000.00   

 

• Project Committee – Dennis Schaub reports that the LEC Tir County Recreation says they will be willing to 

pay for a data study in this area for a pedestrian pathway. Cynthia asks about the priority list and she was 

told that we do have a list and she wanted to know where the Gateway Sign is and told her on the top of the 

list. This list is available on request. 

  

    

• Tree Fund – Rachel Kubic announced they will be another tree planting in the Spring to finish up the money 

that was received for this project 

. 

• Maple Syrup Festival- Dale Frymyer reports that the big tent is ordered for vendors. Supplies for breakfast 

are coming along good. Anyone wanting to help with this project is welcome. 

 



• Chippewa Shelter- Rachel Kubic says they need a couple more quotes for the shelter, and they are real 

close to getting them. 

 

• Memorial Benches – Dale Frymyer reports that he has one bench sold plus a flowerpot. Two other benches 

need pads poured for.  

 

• Membership – Larry Blinn reports that dues letter as well as dock letters will be going out soon 

 

                                             

                                                          New Business 

 

Larry Blinn asks if we could think about whether ILDC day could have a little bit of format 

change to entice more people to attend the event since we have had a decline in attendance. 

He thought of maybe groups speaking as to how they are helping to get more people to come 

to Indian Lake. All ideas are appreciated. 

 

Rachel Kubic asks that all Group Activity reports be turned in to the Secretary ASAP so that 

she can get the Activities posted and supplies ordered or assigned if need be. 

 

    
The President asks for the meeting to be adjourned all were in favor 

            

 

               Maureena S                                                                                          


